28th session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group

Ghana

Statement by Portugal

Mr. President,

Portugal welcomes the delegation of Ghana and thanks them for the presentation of the comprehensive national UPR report.

Portugal welcomes that Ghana has adopted a Gender Policy in 2015.

Also, we welcome that Ghana has ratified the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture, as well as the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the involvement of children in armed conflict. 

Portugal further welcomes the commitment by the government of Ghana to extend access to free senior high school for all students, and recommends that concrete steps be taken towards operationalizing it, in full respect of the principles of equity and inclusion.

Portugal recommends Ghana establishes a moratorium on the death penalty, as the first step towards its full abolition. We also recommend the ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights aiming at the abolition of the death penalty.

Moreover, Portugal is concerned with the situation of mental health patients in Ghana and recommends the prohibition of non-consensual treatments, such as forced medication and confinement.

Portugal recommends Ghana considers the establishment or strengthening of the existing national mechanism for coordination, implementation, reporting and follow-up, in line with elements arising from good practices identified in the OHCHR Study/Guide of 2016 concerning NMRF´s.
Finally, we recommend Ghana ratifies the remaining Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child as well as the Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance.

Thank you Mr. President

